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TO: Reading-Fleming Intermediate School Community 
FROM: Kari McGann, Superintendent of Schools 
DATE:  August 23, 2018 
RE:           Sample Test Results at Reading-Fleming Intermediate School 

On August 21st, I wrote to share with the Reading-Fleming Intermediate School Community that to 
be proactive and ensure our building has quality indoor air for students and staff, strategic sample 
testing would occur this week in areas throughout RFIS by R.K. Environmental Analysis 
Company.   Results of the strategic sample testing at RFIS were reported to me this morning, August 
23rd that necessitate more thorough testing in two areas of Reading-Fleming Intermediate School 
(RFIS); the music wing or Annex/Music wing and in the long, original old hallway in the 100 wing. 

The rest of the building results reported no issues.   

Further testing occurred in each room in the Annex/Music wing and in the long, original old
hallway in the 100 section on Thursday morning.  The building closed early on Thursday to 
complete testing. Our maintenance staff, administration staff, and a few others remained in the 
building.  Testing results will be returned within 24 hours.  At that time we will know specifically 
which exact location in the Annex/Music wing and in the long, original old hallway in the 100 
section has an indoor air quality that is less than ideal.  Following results we will clean and remediate 
those specific areas. The rest of the building is not expected to need remediation and the building is 
expected to be open on Monday.  

At the same time testing was occurring this morning the fire department responded to a call from 
RFIS regarding a carbon monoxide alarm. This was only due to a faulty sensor and was not related 

to the indoor air quality testing. 

I will communicate results of the indoor testing in the Annex/Music wing and in the long, original 

old hallway in the 100 wing at RFIS and any further action that may be recommended or required. 

Sincerely, 

Kari McGann 
Superintendent of Schools 
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